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28th April 2017

Dear Parents and Carers

I am writing to you with regard to the school’s concerns over pick up and drop off times at Southway and the issue faced by our children on an increasingly regular basis.  For some time now we have, as a school, been aware of inconsiderate parking as well as potentially dangerous driving by a small minority of our parent body, principally during the busy periods of drop off in the mornings and pick up in the afternoons.  Following several significant complaints from current parents last term, where children were genuinely put at risk, we have decided to address this in a variety of ways and I am sure you will wish to support the school in tackling this problem and by doing so prevent injury or perhaps worse to any Southway or Gattons pupils. 

Having met with a group of concerned parents, who wish to start a working party to address traffic issues and consider what actions the school is prepared to take, we are now in the process of discussing taking the following actions:

· Allocating school staff to ‘traffic’ duty at the beginning and end of the school day and to report any breaches of the Highways Code to Sussex Police via the ‘Operation Crackdown’ website.  For example stopping on zig zag yellow lines at any time, obstructing pedestrian paths or residential driveways through inconsiderate parking or driving on pavements (as has been witnessed on several occasions).  We have also contacted our PCSO, Teresa Broad, and asked her to monitor traffic management as often as possible. 
· Reissue our ‘Parent Parking’ promise to all parents and carers and urge all drivers to sign and return it as well as to adhere to the agreement.
· Engage with local residents in the immediate neighbourhood and who might be affected by traffic issues and enlist their help in reporting inconsiderate or dangerous driving.
· Introduce a ‘design a road safety poster’ competition for all children and clearly display the winners.
· Increase the profile of ‘Walk to School Week’ (15th – 19th May) with a ‘Happy Shoesday’ on the 16th May. 

We are sure that with your help and support we can make the roads around Southway safer and healthier for our children and families.  The vast majority of parents live within walking distance from the school gates and there is adequate parking provided at several locations within a three minute walk.  We are also aware that it is a minority of drivers who cause difficulties and that the vast majority of drivers are safe and considerate of others.  Please join us in making a difference.

Yours sincerely 
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Mr P Newbold

Headteacher
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Learning and achieving together    
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